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Chlorine flush
Chlorine system flushing will begin on October 16, 2023 and will be completed no later than November 5, 2023. Chlorine flushing is done in the Spring and Fall of every year as a requirement of Interior Health and plays an important role in keeping Ootischenia water free from continuous chlorine treatment.

Sprinkling Regulations
The first irrigation season with new OID Sprinkling Regulations including “Stages” of conservation, has come to an end. We were fortunate enough to maintain Stage 1 for the entire summer. This despite the fact that we experienced unprecedented drought in the province as well as discovering close to 100 different residents irrigating when not permitted. An aggressive campaign to remind residents of OID policy resulted in a dramatic decrease of irrigation consumption with a savings average of 200,000 US gallons per day. Regular, season ending review of the sprinkling regulations and the effectiveness of them, is underway.

Allowable “Stage 1” sprinkling times for 2023 were reduced 15% from 2022 when there was only one “Stage” of sprinkling regulations.
Water Distribution System news
In February of 2023, a variable frequency drive (VFD) was installed at well 2. This device allows for the gentle starting and stopping of the pump motor as well as providing an adjustable range of water volume output by the pump. 
The O.I.D is currently investigating the potential of installing a fourth well as an additional water source for the future.  A new well may also necessitate expansion of our distribution and reservoir system, and will almost certainly require cooperation with the Regional District of Central Kootenay as a funding partner.   

Consumption

· Total consumption as of August 31,2023 was 109,289,800 US gallons. This is 23% higher than the 84,258,980 US gallons consumed from January to August 2022
· Average consumption for each of the 480 connections from January 1 to August 31 was 227,687 US gallons. This is 22% higher than the average of 178,514 US gallons for each of the 472 connections from January 1 to August 31, 2022 
· Average spring consumption for each of the 480 connections from January 1 to April 30 was 31,434 US gallons. This is 6% higher than the average of 29,600 US gallons for each of the 472 connections for spring of 2022.
· Average summer consumption for each of the 480 connections from May 1 to August 31 was 196,253 US gallons. This is 24% higher than the average of 148,914 US gallons for each of the 472 connections for summer of 2022.
General Information

OID by-law states that the property owner is responsible for keeping the isolation valve to their property free of debris and cover. If we cannot find your valve in an emergency, severe damage could occur to your home. Contact the OID for help locating your isolation valve if needed.                                               
